
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Report to the OAA Council 
January 22, 2022     

 

 

 

Summary of Society Activities 
 

After a turbulent and challenging year in 2020, the impacts of the Covid-19 pandemic 

continued to limit the NBSA and our plans throughout the 2021 year. 

 

The event we first planned to launch in 2020 with the North Bay Food Bank was once again 

cancelled in 2021.  We are hopeful 2022 will provide an opportunity to proceed with the 

fundraising event. 

 

NBSA meetings were also limited again this year, with most communications occurring via 

email this year.  Members continued to be focused on navigating their businesses through 

this challenging time. 

 

We did, however, continue to support the Dionne Quints Heritage Board – a local non-profit 

responsible for the historic Dionne Quintuplets birth home – with fundraising ideas and other 

miscellaneous support. 

 

Our society was also pleased to once again receive special purpose funding from the OAA 

this year.  A summary of the application and use of funds is outlined on the next page as part 

of the Special Project Funding Report. 
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Special Project Funding Report 
 

Following the success of our society’s NBSA Scholarship process in 2019 and 2020, we were 

excited to once again pursue Special Project funding to support this great initiative.  The 

scholarships were created to support high school students within our society boundary who 

would be pursuing a career in architecture.  One scholarship valued at $1000 is awarded to a 

student pursuing a degree in architecture, while a second valued at $500 is awarded to a 

student pursuing a diploma in architectural technology.  

 

The members of our society worked together to develop the framework, eligibility criteria, 

and evaluation system for the scholarships.  We issued the scholarship documents to every 

high school within our society boundary, and posted information on our website, and also 

issued a media release which garnered some coverage. 

 

Unfortunately, for the first time since it’s inception, the scholarships did not receive any 

applicants in the 2020 year.  We suspect it’s possible that remote-learning and challenging 

teaching conditions may have limited the distribution of the scholarship opportunity to 

students, as past years’ success has surely relied on the close relationship between guidance 

councillors and students to identify those who may be interested. 

 

Given that the special funding went unused in 2021, we do not intent to apply in 2022 for 

funding to support the scholarships.  Instead, we will use the funds from last year to support 

this years scholarship, and we hope to be able to support two local students this year as they 

embark on their architecture journey! 

 

Refer to Appendix A for media coverage that was received for the scholarship. 
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Financial Report  
 

Summary of year ending December 31st, 2021: 

 

 

 

The total holdings of the Society at the close of 2020 is $19,244.73. 

 

 

Report prepared by: 

 

Nathan Jensen  M.ARCH  OAA  MRAIC 

Chair, North Bay Society of Architects 

chair@nbsa.ca 
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Appendix A - 2021 Special Funding News Coverage and Photos 
 

BayTodayt, June 2, 2021 

 

https://www.baytoday.ca/more‐local/north‐bay‐society‐of‐architects‐has‐1500‐in‐

scholarships‐for‐students‐available‐3837909  
 

 

 

 

 


